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Mr. Sean Fleming T.D. 

Chair, Committee of Public Accounts, 

Leinster House, 

Dublin 2. 
19th June 2017. 

Dear Deputy Fleming, 

Further to my attendance at the meeting of the Committee of Public Accounts on 14th June, I 
committed to revert, with a view to clarifying a potential misunderstanding, with the names of 
individuals involved in two distinct Groups. As suggested by yourself! will distinguish the two 
Groups by using different titles - I will simply refer to them as Group 1 and Group 2. 

Group 1 met at my behest in early July (first/second week from memory), following information 
provided to me by John Barrett, to gain a fuller understanding of issues identified in the Garda 
College. 

In addition to myself, those involved in Group 1 were; 

John Barrett (Human Resources) 

Michael Culhane (Finance) 

Patrick McCabe, Anne-Marie McMahon, Sheamus Nolan (Garda College) 
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Group 2 was convened at the behest of the Commissioner, following a meeting in the Garda College 

on 27th July, to establish the facts, and to engage stakeholders, regarding issues identified in the 
Garda College. The Commissioner directed that Group 2 should have broad representation, including 
from Legal Affairs and Strategy & Change Management; and that the Department of Justice should 
be provided with all available documentation, and be invited to nominate a representative to be 
involved in Group 2. 

In addition to myself, those involved in Group 2 were; 

John Barrett (Human Resources) 

Michael Culhane (Finance) 

John Keegan (Strategy & Change Management) 

Patrick McCabe, Anne-Marie McMahon (Garda College) 

Ken Ruane (Legal Affairs) and latterly 

Anne Barry, Paul McDonnell (Department of Justice, Equality, and Law Reform), following a 
request for a nominee. 

I trust this clarifies the situation. 

Yours sincerely, 

Cyril Dunne 

On Fri, Jun 2, 2017 at 12:07 PM, <PAC@oireachtas.ie> wrote: 

Hi Cyril, 

Following our telephone conversation last week, I now attach a formal letter of invitation for you to appear 
before the Committee on Wednesday 14 June 2017. I also attach a witness brief for your information. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this email. 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me or the Clerk to the Committee, Kieran Lenihan. 

Kind Regards 
Margaret Falsey 
PAC Secretariat 
016183074 

(See attachedfile: [PAC32-I-382]- Cyril Dunne meeting 14.06.2017.pdj)(See attachedfile: 
Witness Protocol 2017.docx) 
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Beartas rfomhphoist an Oireachtais agus seanadh. 
http://www.oireachtas.ie/parliament/ga/eolas/beaiiasriomhphoistanoireachtaisagusseanadh/ 

file:! I IC :/Users/CREMINS/ AppData/Local/Temp/3/notes4 A6434/~web5064.htm 19/06/2017 






